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dear NCUA National Credit Union Administration:

'he proposal will limit the ability of creditors to increase the interest rate on an
wutstanding credit card balance. While this provision does not appear to be an issue, we are
oncerned that there may be significant processing and cost issues.

\1so regarding the provision to limit a creditor's ability to increase the interest rate:

1) consumers can manipulate the process by guaranteeing lower rates by cancelling their
ards and just opening them somewhere else to get a better or introductory rate; (2) this
rovision will encourage even more of a shift to variable rate cards; (3) this may affect
nitial pricing of credit, which may be higher to offset loss of revenue by not being able to
alse rates on existing balances; and (4) we believe consumers should be able to elect to pay
he higher rate if they want to continue accessing the credit card account, as opposed to
eing required to close the account and continue paying the balance at the lower rate.

‘he proposal will prohibit creditors from assessing a fee if the consumer exceeds the credit
imit solely because a hold is placed on the available credit, such as when the hold placed
y the merchant exceeds the amount the consumer is obligated to pay. The fee may be imposed
f the actual amount of the transaction exceeded the credit limit. Creditors will also not be
ble to impose a fee when the hold on the transaction causes a subsequent transaction to
xceed the credit limit. We agree with the concept that over-the-1limit fees should not be
mposed if it results from holds placed by merchants that exceed the amount of the
ransaction.

jowever, this may create processing issues, especially since creditors have little control
ver the holds that are placed by merchants. We believe merchants will need to work closely
iith creditors to better disclose hold amounts and the duration of these holds in order to
nsure consistency and transparency.

astly, for debit card transactions, the proposal prevents creditors from assessing a fee if
he overdraft results solely by a hold placed on funds that exceeds the purchase amount of
he transaction. We agree that overdraft fees should not be imposed if it results from holds
laced by merchants that exceed the amount of the transaction. However, this proposal may
reate processing issues, especially since creditors have little control over the amount and
iming of the holds that are placed by merchants.
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> believe the NCUA Board should continue meeting with the financial services industry and
eir processors to discuss this issue further before finalizing these provisions.

ncerely,

sremy Parker



